September 28, 1959 Governor Edmund G. Brown State Capitol Sacramento, California Attention: Dick Tuck Dear Dick: As per our telephone conversation regarding Governor Brown's visit to Ventura County, I would appreciate it very much if you can shortly give us the date. We feel that to make a success of the Governors visit, we will need at least four weeks notice. We hope to make it a fund raising affair, and attracting at least 300 to 400 people. It's difficult to find a place that can serve that number, but with enough notice, we can reserve a place in Oxmard, providing we give them an early reservation.

Hoping to hear from you soon, I remain

Sincerely,

Jane Tolmach

JT/mr